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September 23, 2008

TO: 

State Rep. Dwight Evans
FROM: 

State Reps. Babette Josephs, Bill Keller, and Mike O’Brien

RE: 

House Bill 2775

As you are aware, the Supreme Court of Pennsylvania recently ruled an outdated law that had been enacted in 1907 for the purposes of promoting commerce on the Delaware River, provided the City of Philadelphia the authority to license the submerged lands of the Commonwealth to a private entity, for private use and title interest without authorization or compensation to the Commonwealth.  
While the private entity involved is a licensed gaming facility, this is not about gaming.
 This decision by the Court dramatically curtailed the ability of our legislature, specifically the House and Senate State Government Committees, to exclusively control the use and disposition of public lands along the Philadelphia waterfront.  As a consequence we no longer have the sole authority to control the use of these lands – lands that are to be held in trust for the benefit of the public.

As you know, it is long standing procedure to obtain approval, through an act of the General Assembly, for the use and occupation of the public land of the Commonwealth, including the submerged lands.  This Court has struck down decades of established laws of this Commonwealth and put our ability to be the gatekeepers for the property of the citizen’s of the Commonwealth in great jeopardy.

In response, with the full support of my State Government Committee, both Republican and Democrat, I have introduced and reported H.B. 2775 out of the State Government Committee unanimously.  This bill revokes the authority in ACT 321 of 1907 to allow the City to Philadelphia to issue any further licenses; the proposal also reasserts the Commonwealth’s interest in the property subject to the license which was at issue in the decision.  

I urge you to schedule House Bill 2775 for a vote and move it out of the Appropriations Committee as soon as you can.
cc: 
Members of the General Assembly

